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Parliament,  

 

   I have just received this email and do not have the time to go through every detail pertaining to 

this debate, however I would like to enter my submission in relation to NSW Crown Land. If you 

simplify a issue it doesn't appear as big of an issue and the breakdown can then be more 

communicative to the broader public as a whole.  

 

I do not see the point in selling off this land as this land is here for the purpose of creating an 

environment to which we have parks, beaches, reserves etc to which a country needs to thrive and 

grow. 

 

I couldn't agree more with Niall Blair in the excerpt below that was written 29th October  2015. 

 

Minister for Lands and Water, Niall Blair, has today released the NSW Government’s response to the 

public submissions to the Crown Lands White Paper – a major milestone to better manage the 

state’s Crown Land.   

“We are determined to see local decisions are made over local land – and to make sure Crown Lands 

are managed and protected so they can continue to be the back bone of many of our regional 

communities, and to provide valued facilities in our towns and cities,” Mr Blair said.   

“This reform is about local communities – that’s why the Government’s response has relied heavily 

on this important feedback – to pave the way to see this reform become legislation in 2016.   

“Let’s not forget that Crown Lands are our showgrounds, our racecourses, surf lifesaving clubs and 

halls – the very heart of our communities – it’s important these vital assets are managed well to 

build for the future of our communities.”   

As part of this reform process four councils have developed and tested a new process to better 

manage local land.   

Corowa Shire, Tamworth Regional, Tweed Shire and Warringah councils took part and used key 

criteria and principles for identifying local land and a proposed model for local land transfers.  

“This pilot was a huge success and will pave the way for a once-in-a-generation opportunity to make 

sure our local communities are making the decisions about how our local land is used and managed, 

Mr Blair said.   

626 submissions were to the White Paper and will be used to develop the new Crown lands 

legislation.    

The new legislation will see eight acts simplified into one single Act.  



The Government’s response is available at www.crownland.nsw.gov.au.    

 

I also sincerely believe that it is long overdue to which Aboriginals are entitled now to Native Titles. 

We should recognize and respect the land that is theirs through the Titles. 

 

I strongly believe that from the looks of what I have read and seen on the web page, steps are being 

taken through various governmental bodies to protect Crown Land and that is extremely comforting 

for me to note. 

 

Sincerely, 

Carmel 


